

## **General Grand Chapter**

Order of the Eastern Star ™ Established November 1876

September 9, 2021

TO BE SHARED WITH OES MEMBERSHIP

To:

Grand Chapter Secretaries of the General Grand Chapter, OES Deputies of General Grand Chapter, OES

Dear Sisters and Brothers,

The General Grand Chapter has a permanent <u>Disaster Relief Fund</u> to provide immediate response to our members in need of funds due to natural disasters and other catastrophic incidences that occur in all parts of our world. You have given generously to this Fund and we sincerely thank you.

The threat of destructive weather such as hurricanes, flooding, tornadoes and wild fires appears to increase each year. We do not like to think these disasters can affect our own towns, cities, families and friends or touch the lives of those we love the most, but, unfortunately, they do. Our hearts go out to those who have lost so much and are in the midst of trying to rebuild their lives.

On behalf of the General Grand Chapter, we ask for your assistance in replenishing the funds that have been used for those most affected by the many recent disasters. Grand Chapters, Subordinate Chapters, and individual members may designate their donations to the Disaster Relief Fund by sending their contributions to:

General Grand Chapter, OES
Office of the Right Worthy Grand Secretary
1618 New Hampshire Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20009-2549

Checks payable to: GGC-OES Disaster Relief Fund.

The donor may designate the donation to provide relief for a specified disaster or relief effort, and all donations will be acknowledged to the organization or individual.

Thank you for your continued and generous support of the GGC Disaster Relief Fund in order to help those who need it most.

In friendship and love,

Attected.

Marianne R. Shenefelt

Most Worthy Grand Matron

Marianne R. Shenefelt

Henry S. Martin

**Most Worthy Grand Patron** 

Alma L. Bane

Right Worthy Grand Secretary

1618 New Hampshire Avenue NW, Washington, DC 20009-2549
Office: (202) 667-4737 - Fax: (202) 462-5162 - Email: rwgsecretary@easternstar.org